



**Minutes of the committee meeting held by zoom 06-05-2024 at 19.15**

**Present:** Rob Palethorpe, Paul Radden, Liz Akers, Hanne Siebers, Nigel Rawlings, Mick Walker, Val Walker

**Apologies for Absence** – Nick Akers Peggy Johnson

**Minutes of the last meeting (06-05-2024)** were approved

**Matters arising:-**

**Facebook.** There was a wide ranging discussion with regard to facebook. Hanne reported that she is now an Admin for the NNPS Facebook page. V.W. asked about those who are no longer members and do not post. R.P. has spoken to Lizzie. R.P. concluded that we should keep this going but inform the members that it exists. The discussion continued and it was agreed that any posts on facebook will be put on the website as well.

**Website** There was a discussion about the costs but R.P. had been in contact with M.K. and P.J. re the increased cost to Inios, this was not to be increased. MW asked what do Inios do for this? Is it just the email re direction. We are committed to this until 2025. R.P. will discuss with M.K.

**Treasurers report.** £65.00 was discussed again and R.P. will talk to P.J. and put this to bed.

**Forthcoming Exhibition.** Moving the exhibition panels, they will not fit in N.R. Car but N.R. has arranged for Phil the Van to transport the panels to and from the exhibition. N.G. will arrange that a suitable gift be given the Phil. At the time of this meeting there are 17 print panels ( last year 25) with the promise of a few more. There are 13 sets of PDI's but people do leave until the last minute. P.R. will print posters for H.S. most of the stewarding spaces have been filled. If we have space V.W. will put together something showing NNPS success at the GB Nature Cup and Bob's Presentation. The Wednesday evening will be drinks and nibbles as before. M.W. and V.W. to organise. The TV for showing the DPI's has been arranged by R.P. along with the certificates. V.W. has presentation from the project group and will announce themes for the next season and the new home for the Project group at Bodham. V.W. asked that a vote of thanks be recorded for the work that N.R. has done in getting all of the dates in the Bodham Diary for both NNPS and Project group meetings. R.P. asked M.W. would there be a show of last seasons winning DPI's. R.P. to speak with M.W. re the order of this.

**Bodham Arts and Craft Showcase (11<sup>th</sup> August)** N.R. has arranged our booking to 2 large tables. One table with print stand behind to have NNPS photos and information about the club. The other table to be for V.W. and Archie Dundas to sell their work. If any of the NNPS prints are to be for sale then they must be in wrappers and priced R.P. to provide these wrappers. R.P. to send out a bulletin re this.

**A O B** R.P. to try and contact Dianna Knight as we have not heard from her.

V.W. asked if could purchase a Bluetooth speaker for the sound for the 2 Zoom speakers we have next season. P.R. asked about a camera would one be required? H.S. suggested we talk to Frederic as he's more tech than most of us. The what's app group is now complete

with 9 members. V.W. asked about the last meeting will a quiz be required for the summer social. L.A responded with assuming the AGM does not go on then we will have the social part of the evening straight after.

R.P. commented that having the new members evening went very well and was a great evening. Would like to do this again but we would need to have more new members. V.W. suggested that we could have a "old" members evening.

Meeting closed 8.35pm